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	PRESS RELEASE


CTIA inspected the fairness of sale at Biathlon World Championships and found 5 cases of sale of alcohol to persons under 18 years of age

(České Budějovice, 21 February 2024) The Czech Trade Inspection Authority, Inspectorate of South Bohemia and Vysočina, carried out an extraordinary inspection action at the 54th World Biathlon Championships in Nové Město na Moravě. Five of ten detected violations concerned sale of alcohol to persons under 18 years of age.   

During the 54th World Biathlon Championships in Nové Město na Moravě, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority carried out a total of 14 inspections, which were primarily focused on compliance with the principles of fairness of sale during the sale of refreshments at stalls, the ban on the sale of alcohol and electronic cigarettes to persons under 18 years of age and the sale of souvenirs. The inspections with the participation of participants under the age of 18 were carried out directly in and around the Vysočina Arena and in places with an increased concentration of visitors to the Biathlon World Championships. 

Defects were found in 10 cases. The most frequent violation of the legal regulations concerned the ban on the sale of alcohol to persons under 18 years of age, in a total of 5 cases, in a wide range of alcohol, from bottled wine to 40 % alcohol.

Other deficiencies detected include breaches of the principles of fairness of sale, deficiencies in the issued proof of purchase of products, incorrect information to the consumer on the price of the products sold and, in one case, breaches of obligations in the area of technical requirements for products. 

"The identified shortcomings will be further addressed by the inspectorate in administrative proceedings, with one exception, which was addressed by the inspectors by imposing an on-site order. The structure of the detected deficiencies, including some excessive findings, namely the charging of CZK 41 for a meal to the detriment of the consumer directly at the World Championship venue, shows that consumers must also pay due attention to the quantity and price charged for purchased refreshments even at such large and widely attended events," said Mgr. Martina Střihavková.
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